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INCORPORATED VILLAGE OF FLORAL PARK 
MINUTES BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING 

TUESDAY, JUNE 15, 2021 8PM 
In-Person Attendance Is Permitted; Village Hall Courtroom 

LIMITED SEATING AVAILABLE; FACE MASKS REQUIRED WHEN ENTERING THE BUILDING 
 

The regular meeting of the Board of Trustees was held on June 15, 2021 following the Wednesday’s 
Mothers Club Presentation to Deputy Mayor Lynn Pombonyo and the Special Use Public Hearing for 
75 Covert Ave (Applicant James Im – Deli) held at 8pm. Mayor Fitzgerald announced that the meeting 
is also available by video and tele-conference as follows:  
ZOOM: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88269567756?pwd=NHJUVU9wcjJGSEExblhSdlM1cm1oUT09 
Meeting ID: 882 6956 7756; Passcode: 627265; DIAL-IN: +16465588656; Meeting ID: 882 6956 7756; 
Passcode: 627265.  
 
The Mayor led all in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Present were Mayor Kevin M. Fitzgerald, Trustees Lynn Pombonyo, Archie T. Cheng, Frank J. Chiara, and 
Jennifer Stewart, Village Administrator Gerard M. Bambrick, Deputy Village Clerk Rosaleen Shea, 
Superintendent of Public Works Kevin Ginnane, Deputy Superintendent DPW Joseph O’Grady, 
Superintendent of Buildings Renee Marcus, Police Commissioner Stephen McAllister, & Village Attorney 
John Ryan. Village Clerk Susan Walsh was excused. 
 
Mayor Kevin Fitzgerald invited Wednesday Mothers Club (WMC) President Kathleen Kmiotek to speak. 
President Kmiotek, along with WMC members Margaret O’Keeffe and Geraldine Brand inducted 
Deputy Mayor Lynn Pombonyo as an honorary member of the WMC in praise of her contributions to and 
support of the WMC organization and its mission during such a difficult year.  Ms. Kmiotek stated that “in 
a year of No, Deputy Mayor Pombonyo always found a way to say Yes!”  Deputy Mayor Pombonyo 
thanked the WMC and stated “that the WMC is a central core part of Floral Park and has been thriving for 
72 years.  The WMC is a wonderful introduction for our children into our schools and to what life is going 
to be like for families living in Floral Park.  This year, the WMC did something very extraordinary in 
challenging itself and the Village in addressing the issue of holding the events they wanted safely for the 
children.  By creating thoughtful and successful events like “Trunk and Treat” for Halloween, the Holiday 
Festival and the Spring event. The WMC developed the model for organizations to hold safe events where 
children were spread out using various spaces safely. Thank you for creating the model for other 
organizations to use the Village’s outdoor facilities safely and Thank you for this honor and I hope that the 
WMC will continue to be the successful loving organization it has always been.”  The WMC Board 
presented Trustee Pombonyo with an honorary membership, flowers and photos were taken.  
 
The Public Hearing for the Special Use Permit application for 75 Covert Ave, (Applicant James Im - 
Deli) was held, under separate minutes. 
 
The regular meeting opened at 9:32 pm.  

  
On motion by Trustee Pombonyo, seconded by Trustee Cheng, and carried unanimously, the Board 
unanimously approved the Minutes of the following all held on 6/1/2021: Public Hearings for Local Law 
#1 of 2021 (Cannabis Opt-out), 282 Jericho Turnpike (CAMMPS, Inc. -Convenience Store), 6-8 Verbena 
Avenue (Swing the Teapot) and the Regular Board Meeting. 
 
Trustee Cheng offered Resolution No. 2021-127 to approve the Schedule of Accounts Payable as follows: 

 
General Fund    $ 2,680,055.37 
Pool Fund   $      42,720.26 
Capital Fund   $        4,562.50 
Total    $ 2,727,338.13 

      
 The Resolution was seconded by Trustee Chiara and adopted on roll call as follows: 
 

Trustee Pombonyo  - Aye 
Trustee Cheng  - Aye 
Trustee Chiara  - Aye 
Trustee Stewart  - Aye 
Mayor Fitzgerald - Aye  

 
On motion by Trustee Chiara, seconded by Trustee Stewart, and carried unanimously, the Board approved 
the use of public facilities as follows: 

- FPBSD (JLCS) request to have a 6th grade ‘Clapout’ Parade on Monday, 6/21/21 at 10 am with 
the assistance of FP Police Department along the parade route, subject to receipt of certificate of 
insurance, CDC and Dept. of Health guidelines; and 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88269567756?pwd=NHJUVU9wcjJGSEExblhSdlM1cm1oUT09
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- FPMHS request to have Homecoming Parade on Saturday, September 25, 2021 at 11 AM with 
the assistance of FP Police Department and subject to receipt of certificate of insurance, CDC and 
Dept. of Health guidelines. 
 

Trustee Pombonyo offered Resolution No. 2021-128 to authorize the hiring of Steven Arnone, 
Administrative Assistant to Board of Trustees, at an annual salary of $87,500.00 effective upon the 
approval of the Nassau County Civil Service Commission, and medical and drug/alcohol screenings. 
 
The Resolution was seconded by Trustee Cheng and adopted on roll call as follows: 
 

Trustee Pombonyo  - Aye 
Trustee Cheng  - Aye 
Trustee Chiara  - Aye 
Trustee Stewart  - Aye 
Mayor Fitzgerald - Aye  

 
Trustee Cheng offered Resolution No. 2021-129 to approve the following candidates for Supervisory 
positions and hourly rates in the Recreation/Pool Departments: 
 
  Lisa O’Grady - All Day Camp Supervisor     $29.62 
  Danielle O’Grady - Arts & Crafts Supervisor    $18.22 
  Steve Tursi – Primary Recreation Supervisor  $22.03   
  Meredith Naughton – floating (p/t) Pool Director  $16.75 
   
and authorize the returning seasonal employees as to receive hourly increases as per recommendation of 
Supt. of Recreation’s memo. 
 
The Resolution was seconded by Trustee Chiara and adopted on roll call as follows: 
 

Trustee Pombonyo  - Aye 
Trustee Cheng  - Aye 
Trustee Chiara  - Aye 
Trustee Stewart  - Aye 
Mayor Fitzgerald - Recused 

  
Trustee Chiara offered Resolution No. 2021-130 to ratify and approve the purchase of police vehicle 
(2021 Chevrolet Tahoe) through the Nassau Boces contract in the amount of $38,994.00. 

 
The Resolution was seconded by Trustee Stewart and adopted on roll call as follows: 
 

Trustee Pombonyo  - Aye 
Trustee Cheng  - Aye 
Trustee Chiara  - Aye 
Trustee Stewart  - Aye 
Mayor Fitzgerald - Aye  

  
Trustee Stewart offered Resolution No. 2021-131 to award the 2021 LED Streetlight Installation Bid Contract 
to Go West Electric in the base bid amount of $50,760.00 and authorize the Mayor or Village Administrator 
to sign said contract. 
 
The Resolution was seconded by Trustee Pombonyo and adopted on roll call as follows: 
 

Trustee Pombonyo  - Aye 
Trustee Cheng  - Aye 
Trustee Chiara  - Aye 
Trustee Stewart  - Recused 
Mayor Fitzgerald - Aye 
 

Trustee Pombonyo offered Resolution No. 2021-132  
 

BOND RESOLUTION OF THE VILLAGE OF FLORAL PARK, NEW YORK, 
ADOPTED JUNE 15, 2021, AUTHORIZING THE ACQUISITION OF 
VARIOUS ITEMS OF DPW EQUIPMENT, STATING THE ESTIMATED 
MAXIMUM COST THEREOF IS $560,000, APPROPRIATING SAID 
AMOUNT FOR SUCH PURPOSE, AND AUTHORIZING THE ISSUANCE OF 
BONDS IN THE PRINCIPAL AMOUNT OF NOT TO EXCEED $560,000 TO 
FINANCE SAID APPROPRIATION 
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THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE VILLAGE OF FLORAL PARK, IN THE 
COUNTY OF NASSAU, NEW YORK, HEREBY RESOLVES (by the favorable vote of not 
less than two-thirds of all the members of said Board of Trustees) AS FOLLOWS: 
 
Section 1.  The Village of Floral Park, in the County of Nassau, New York (herein called the 
“Village”), is hereby authorized to acquire various items of DPW equipment, including:  (i) a 
payloader at the estimated maximum cost of $150,000; (ii) a street sweeper at the estimated 
maximum cost of $210,000 and (iii) a salt spreader at the estimated maximum cost of $200,000.  
The estimated maximum cost thereof, including preliminary costs and costs incidental thereto 
and the financing thereof, is $560,000 and said amount is hereby appropriated for such purpose.  
The plan of financing includes the issuance of  not to exceed $560,000 bonds of the Village to 
finance said appropriation, and the levy and collection of taxes on all the taxable real property in 
the Village to pay the principal of said bonds and the interest thereon as the same shall become 
due and payable.  
Section 2.  Bonds of the Village in the principal amount of $560,000 are hereby authorized to be 
issued pursuant to the provisions of the Local Finance Law, constituting Chapter 33-a of the 
Consolidated Laws of the State of New York (herein called the “Law”), to finance said 
appropriation. 
Section 3.  The following additional matters are hereby determined and declared: 
(a)  The period of probable usefulness applicable to the object or purpose for which said bonds 
are authorized to be issued, within the limitations of Section 11.00 a. 28 of the Law, is fifteen 
(15) years. 
(b)  The proceeds of the bonds herein authorized, and any bond anticipation notes issued in 
anticipation of said bonds, may be applied to reimburse the Village for expenditures made after 
the effective date of this resolution for the purpose for which said bonds are authorized.  The 
foregoing statement of intent with respect to reimbursement is made in conformity with Treasury 
Regulation Section 1.150-2 of the United States Treasury Department. 
(c)  The proposed maturity of the bonds authorized by this resolution will exceed five (5) years. 
Section 4.  Each of the bonds authorized by this resolution, and any bond anticipation notes 
issued in anticipation of the sale of said bonds, shall contain the recital of validity as prescribed 
by Section 52.00 of the Law and said bonds, and any notes issued in anticipation of said bonds, 
shall be general obligations of the Village, payable as to both principal and interest by general 
tax upon all the taxable real property within the Village.  The faith and credit of the Village are 
hereby irrevocably pledged to the punctual payment of the principal of and interest on said 
bonds, and any notes issued in anticipation of the sale of said bonds, and provision shall be made 
annually in the budget of the Village by appropriation for (a) the amortization and redemption of 
the bonds and any notes in anticipation thereof to mature in such year and (b) the payment of 
interest to be due and payable in such year. 
Section 5.  Subject to the provisions of this resolution and of the Law and pursuant to the 
provisions of Section 21.00 of the Law relative to the authorization of bonds with substantially 
level or declining annual debt service, Section 30.00 relative to the authorization of the issuance 
of bond anticipation notes and Section 50.00 and Sections 56.00 to 60.00 and Section 168.00 of 
the Law, the powers and duties of the Board of Trustees relative to authorizing bond anticipation 
notes and prescribing the terms, form and contents and as to the sale and issuance of the bonds 
herein authorized, and of any bond anticipation notes issued in anticipation of said bonds, and 
the renewals of said bond anticipation notes, and as to executing agreements for credit 
enhancement, are hereby delegated to the Village Treasurer, the chief fiscal officer of the 
Village. 
Section 6.  The validity of the bonds authorized by this resolution, and of any notes issued in 
anticipation of the sale of said bonds, may be contested only if: 
(a) such obligations are authorized for an object or purpose for which the Village is not 
authorized to expend money, or 
(b) the provisions of law which should be complied with at the date of the publication of 
such resolution, or a summary thereof, are not substantially complied with, 
and an action, suit or proceeding contesting such validity is commenced within twenty days after 
the date of such publication, or 
(c) such obligations are authorized in violation of the provisions of the constitution. 
Section 7.  This bond resolution is subject to a permissive referendum and the Village Clerk is 
hereby authorized and directed, within ten (10) days after the adoption of this resolution, to 
publish or cause to be published, in full, in the “The Herald Courier,” a newspaper having a 
general circulation within said Village and hereby designated the official newspaper of the 
Village for such publication, and posted in at least six (6) public places and in each polling place 
in the Village, a Notice in substantially the following form: 
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VILLAGE OF FLORAL PARK, NEW YORK 
 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that on June 15, 2021, the Board of Trustees of the Village of Floral 
Park, in the County of Nassau, New York, adopted a bond resolution entitled: 

“Bond Resolution of the Village of Floral Park, New York, adopted 
June 15, 2021, authorizing the acquisition of various items of DPW 
equipment, stating the estimated maximum cost thereof is $560,000, 
appropriating said amount for such purpose, and authorizing the 
issuance of bonds in the principal amount of not to exceed $560,000 
to finance said appropriation,” 

an abstract of such bond resolution, concisely stating the purpose and effect thereof, being as 
follows: 

FIRST:  AUTHORIZING the acquisition of various items of DPW equipment, 
including:  (i) a payloader at the estimated maximum cost of $150,000; (ii) a street sweeper at the 
estimated maximum cost of $210,000 and (iii) a salt spreader at the estimated maximum cost of 
$200,000; STATING the estimated maximum cost thereof, including preliminary costs and costs 
incidental thereto and the financing thereof, is $560,000; APPROPRIATING said amount for such 
purpose; and STATING the plan of financing includes the issuance of not to exceed $560,000 
bonds of the Village to finance said appropriation, and the levy of a tax upon all the taxable real 
property within the Village to pay the principal of said bonds and interest thereon; 

SECOND:  AUTHORIZING the issuance of $560,000 bonds of the Village 
pursuant to the Local Finance Law of the State of New York (the “Law”) to finance said 
appropriation; 

THIRD:  DETERMINING and STATING the period of probable usefulness 
applicable to the purpose for which said bonds are authorized to be issued is fifteen (15) years; the 
proceeds of said bonds and any bond anticipation notes issued in anticipation thereof may be 
applied to reimburse the Village for expenditures made after the effective date of this bond 
resolution for the purpose for which said bonds are authorized; and the proposed maturity of said 
bonds will exceed five (5) years; 

FOURTH:  DETERMINING that said bonds and any bond anticipation notes 
issued in anticipation of said bonds and the renewals of said bond anticipation notes shall be 
general obligations of the Village; and PLEDGING to their payment the faith and credit of the 
Village; 

FIFTH:  DELEGATING to the Village Treasurer the powers and duties as to the 
issuance of said bonds, and any bond anticipation notes issued in anticipation of said bonds, or the 
renewals thereof; and 

SIXTH:  DETERMINING that the bond resolution is subject to a permissive 
referendum. 

DATED:  June 15, 2021 Susan E. Walsh 
 Village Clerk 
Section 8.   The Village Clerk is hereby authorized and directed, after said bond resolution shall 
take effect, to cause said bond resolution to be published, in summary, in  the newspaper referred 
to in Section 7 hereof, and hereby designated the official newspaper for said publication, together 
with a Notice in substantially the form as provided by Section 81.00 of the Law. 
The Resolution was seconded by Trustee Cheng and adopted on roll call as follows: 

 
Trustee Pombonyo  - Aye 
Trustee Cheng  - Aye 
Trustee Chiara  - Aye 
Trustee Stewart  - Aye 
Mayor Fitzgerald - Aye  
 

Trustee Cheng offered Resolution No. 2021-133 to approve the longevity payments for non-union 
personnel as follows: 
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The Resolution was seconded by Trustee Chiara and adopted on roll call as follows: 
 

Trustee Pombonyo  - Aye 
Trustee Cheng  - Aye 
Trustee Chiara  - Aye 
Trustee Stewart  - Aye 
Mayor Fitzgerald - Aye  
 

Trustee Chiara offered Resolution No. 2021-134 to authorize the surplus of the Department of Public 
Works vehicle, 2004 Ford F5D Dump Truck (Vin # 1FDAF57P04EC65301);  
 
The Resolution was seconded by Trustee Stewart and adopted on roll call as follows: 
 

Trustee Pombonyo  - Aye 
Trustee Cheng  - Aye 
Trustee Chiara  - Aye 
Trustee Stewart  - Aye 
Mayor Fitzgerald - Aye  

 
Trustee Stewart offered Resolution No. 2021-135 to accept the letter of retirement from Kathleen Mack, 
Deputy Treasurer, after 21 years of service effective July 10, 2021. 
 
The Resolution was seconded by Trustee Pombonyo and adopted on roll call as follows: 
 

Trustee Pombonyo  - Aye 
Trustee Cheng  - Aye 
Trustee Chiara  - Aye 
Trustee Stewart  - Aye 
Mayor Fitzgerald - Aye  

 
Trustee Pombonyo offered Resolution No. 2021-136 to authorize park program refunds as  
follows:       

-  J. Soranno in the amount of $100.00 due to unforeseen circumstances; and 
  -  F. Markovic in the amount of $50.00 due to a scheduling conflict. 
 

The Resolution was seconded by Trustee Cheng and adopted on roll call as follows: 
 

Trustee Pombonyo  - Aye 
Trustee Cheng  - Aye 
Trustee Chiara  - Aye 
Trustee Stewart  - Aye 
Mayor Fitzgerald - Aye  

 
Trustee Cheng offered Resolution No. 2021-137 to accept the letter of resignation from Steven Goodwin, 
Laborer in the Public Works Department effective June 11, 2021. 

 
The Resolution was seconded by Trustee Chiara and adopted on roll call as follows: 
 

Trustee Pombonyo  - Aye 
Trustee Cheng  - Aye 
Trustee Chiara  - Aye 

DATE OF HIRE NAME LONGEVITY YRS OF SERVICE 
6/26/2000 BOVE 600 21 

6/2/2003 FOWLER 500 18 
6/17/2002 LANGONE 500 19 

8/7/2006 SARTINI 500 15 
8/2/1993 O’GRADY (p/t) 100 28     

11/28/2012 BAMBRICK 200 9 
10/15/2001 EREN 500 19 

3/26/2001 GINNANE 600 21 
2/14/2000 MACK 600 22 

8/7/2000 MEYFOHRT 600 21 
7/21/10 McALLISTER, S. 400 11 

11/22/1999 WALSH 600 22 
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Trustee Stewart  - Aye 
Mayor Fitzgerald - Aye  

 
On motion by Trustee Chiara, seconded by Trustee Stewart, and carried unanimously, the Board approved 
the re-scheduling of the July Board of Trustees meeting to be held on July 13, 2021 at 8PM in the Village 
Hall Courtroom, previously scheduled for July 20th Courtroom. 
 
On motion by Trustee Stewart, seconded by Trustee Pombonyo, and carried unanimously, the Board 
approved the block party application(s) subject to receipt of certificate of insurance, if applies, CDC and 
Dept. of Health guidelines:  
       - on Saturday, July 10 (RD 7/11) on Irving Avenue between Bryant & Whittier Avenues. 

 
Trustee Pombonyo offered Resolution No. 2021-138 to grant the application for the Special Use Permit for 
292 Jericho Turnpike (Smoking Shields Cigar Club), subject to the terms and conditions set forth in the 
Decision and Resolution. 

 
The Resolution was seconded by Trustee Chiara and adopted on roll call as follows: 
 

Trustee Pombonyo  - Aye 
Trustee Cheng  - Aye 
Trustee Chiara  - Aye 
Trustee Stewart  - Aye 
Mayor Fitzgerald - Aye  

 
Recreation Department - Trustee Lynn Pombonyo  
The park is now crowded with evening activity as our Floral Park Little League and Adult Basketball and 
Volleyball Leagues are in full swing. Summer rec programs will be starting Saturday, June 26th and 
Monday, June 28th. There's still time to register for Children's Gardening and Adult AM and PM Aerobics, 
Saturday Yoga, Saturday Zumba, Cardio Kickboxing and Senior Agility by going to fpvillage.org or calling 
326-6336. 
 
The coming weekend will be a special one at our park. The FDNY Lt. Michael Davidson Father's Day 
Weekend Baseball Tournament, sponsored and hosted by our very own Floral Park Little League, will begin 
with games this Friday evening, June 18th. On Saturday morning at 11AM, a special ceremony honoring 
Lt. Davidson, who passed away in the line of duty at a tragic fire in Manhattan on March 23, 2018, will 
take place with our Little League, first responders, community members and honored guests participating. 
Floral Park's eight to twelve year old Little Leaguers, as well as other area teams, a total of twelve teams, 
will play twenty-one games throughout the weekend with the championship games taking place Saturday 
evening to Sunday. This is all to honor a very special family man and hero who served the people of New 
York City. Thank you, Lt. Davidson. 
 
Conservation Society - Trustee Lynn Pombonyo 
The summer flowers are blooming and all is beautiful in our Centennial Gardens. Join the hundreds of 
others who visit every week, daily between the hours of noon and 5PM. Thanks to our Floral Park 
Conservation Society and all the other volunteers - individuals, families, community organizations and 
others who weed and maintain the Gardens and make them sparkle. 
 
Department of Public Works - Trustee Lynn Pombonyo 
As our recreation and pool activities go into high gear, thanks to DPW for helping to get things ready by 
striping the parking lots for the many vehicles that are already using them, and painting and sprucing up 
the Tool Room building. Line striping will continue throughout the Village on roadways, at crosswalks, on 
stop lines and at our schools. 
 
Chambers of Commerce and Our Businesses - Trustee Lynn Pombonyo 
If you drive on Covert Avenue, you've seen big changes in the work being done on our fire-damaged 
building. The pre-construction phase is in progress as the badly damaged facades, walls, ceilings and other 
pieces of debris are being removed to make way for construction. The next set of construction drawings 
has already been approved, and Building Superintendent Renee Marcus and other Village officials are 
staying in touch with business owners who express interest in information about the rebuilding process. 
The property owner's architect for 43-61 Covert has made himself available to respond to the business 
owners' questions and provide assistance. There are no updates on 41 Covert, the northern most property, 
at this time. The Building Department is following up. 
 
In the meantime, Jericho Turnpike, Covert Avenue and Tulip Avenue are gearing up for a busy summer, so 
please pay our local businesses a visit, enjoy the exciting outdoor dining opportunities, and SHOP AND 
DINE LOCAL often during your summer in Floral Park and Stewart Manor. 
 
To Our Graduates - Trustee Lynn Pombonyo 
The school year is ending for our elementary, high school and college students, so please take a moment to 
celebrate all our graduates in the Class of 2021!  

http://fpvillage.org/
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And to our graduates, you have brought us great pride and we congratulate you! We send you off with our 
best wishes. Know that we will always be here for you. 
 
Fire Department – Trustee Archie Cheng  
Last Friday, our Fire Department responded to a fully involved garage fire. The fire resulted in the 
complete destruction of the garage. A neighboring garage was also structurally damaged and there 
was some damage to other houses. As always, our Fire Department did an outstanding job and 
more importantly there were no physical injuries. 
 
The Department is participating in a 2 day LIRR train safety/rescue class this month. They will be 
training at the Fire Service Academy on a real LIRR train. Chief Saville wanted me to inform our 
residents that there has been an uptick of Rescue Calls due to the warm weather. People should 
remember to stay hydrated and if necessary stay indoors. 
 
Calls for the month of May-124 total calls; Rescue related-97 Rest of Department-35 
 
Third Track – Trustee Archie Cheng 
The retaining and sound wall work on Charles Street continues. As of today, 3TC has to complete 
work behind 12 homes and the installation of the supports for the walls will be finished. After all 
the supports are installed, new measurements will be taken and about one month later the actual 
installation of the wall pieces will be set in place. 
 
On the weekends of June 26-27 and July 10-11, the Main Line will be shut down for more work 
in New Hyde Park and Mineola.  
 
At long last, tomorrow at 11 AM, we will be attending the official opening of the three elevators 
at the Floral Park LIRR Station. We are extremely happy that the elevators are finally open for all 
riders of the LIRR, especially our residents.    
 
Building Department – Trustee Frank Chiara 
I am happy to report that the Floral Blvd. road reconstruction project is now complete.  Last week, 
the road was totally repaved and the traffic striping painted throughout the Blvd.  The road has a 
new smooth surface with new drainage. Many of our residents have already taken the opportunity 
to not only drive the road but to jog and ride their bicycles on it.  It came out really nice! 
 
I would like to thank LKB engineers and Road Work Ahead the contractors for the project, for 
working together with the Village throughout the project and doing a good job. 
 
I would like to recognize the great job that our Public Works Superintendents Kevin Ginnane and 
Deputy Superintendent Joseph O’Grady did managing this project.  Ensuring not only that all the 
work was performed to standards but very importantly made all the notifications to our Residents, 
Schools, Police and Fire Dept. keeping everyone informed and safe as the project progressed. 
Thank You Kevin and Joe! 
 
Police Department – Trustee Frank Chiara 
This past Sunday our Rescue and Police Department responded to a call for service at the Floral 
Park Motor Inn on Jericho Turnpike. Tragically, this call for an unresponsive female, turned out 
to be that of a deceased female, a possible victim of a homicide.  Our Police Dept. immediately 
notified and coordinated with Nassau County Police Dept. to initiate an investigation. 
 
Due to the quick and intensive investigation; Nassau County PD has taken a suspect into custody.  
The investigation revealed that the victim and the suspect, both of whom were not residents of 
Floral Park, were known to each other and may have been involved in a domestic violence incident. 
 
We are saddened to learn of this unfortunate death and send our condolences to the victim’s family.  
 
Thanks to our Police Dept. and a special thanks to Nassau County PD for investigating this case 
so efficiently and bringing it to a quick resolve. 
 
I wish all the Fathers in our community a HAPPY FATHERS DAY!  Enjoy, take some time to 
relax and hopefully be pampered by family members.   
 
To all our residents, have an enjoyable, safe summer.  ENJOY!!! 
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Floral Park Library – Trustee Jennifer Stewart 
Summer is shaping up to be very busy at the Floral Park Library – outdoor Saturday morning yoga, 
Monday evening Zumba/Dance Fitness classes are just two of the very popular outdoor events on 
the Library’s calendar.  
 
The Teen Summer Reading Program is 100% online and teens are entered into a weekly raffle 
whenever they complete a mini review of completed books.  
 
Registration for all Library programs can be found on the website at floralparklibrary.org. 
 
Pool Department – Trustee Jennifer Stewart 
We are happy to report that we had a very successful early opening day at the Floral Park Pool this 
past Saturday June 12th. The grounds and landscaping are beautiful, a huge thank you goes to 
Superintendent of Recreation Kurt Meyfohrt and his staff for their efforts to beautify the grounds 
and more importantly for having the pool ready – a day early – for all our members.  
 
We are happy to announce that due to New York State revised COVID-19 guidelines, we can remove most 
restrictions at the Pool. We no longer need to operate by sessions and will discontinue the reservation 
system. We will return to normal “modified” hours for June 18th – June 25th from 12 noon to 8pm (before 
the pool opens for summer hours), as we have in past years. Summer hours begin June 26th and are currently 
scheduled for 10:00am to 8:45pm. 
 
Registration information for the Summer 2021 Pool Season can be found on the village website at 
fpvillage.org 
 
Mayor Kevin Fitzgerald 
As you can see, there is a lot of great stuff going on here in Floral Park.  It is summertime, so 
please get out there and enjoy all of the amenities that the Village has to offer. 
 
The following is a quick update on the Belmont Redevelopment Project.  Village Administrator 
Bambrick, the rest of the Board and I have continued working with, as recently as today, Senator 
Kaplan’s office and the Empire State Development Corp. (ESD), concerning the parking lot and 
the encroachment on the dead ends of Hazel Place, and Mayfair and Crocus Avenues.  I am also 
visiting with residents on a daily basis providing updates and working on what will hopefully result 
in amenable solutions for all. 
 
As Trustee Chiara said, Happy Father’s Day to all – please enjoy. Thank you. 

 
At 9:42 pm on motion by Trustee Pombonyo, seconded by Trustee Cheng, and carried unanimously, the 
Board closed the business meeting and opened to the public.  

  
****** 

 
At 10:10 pm Trustee Pombonyo motioned to go into Executive Session, seconded by Trustee Cheng and 
carried unanimously, the Board went into Executive Session. Present were Mayor Kevin M. Fitzgerald, 
Trustees Lynn Pombonyo, Archie Cheng, Frank Chiara and Jennifer Stewart, Village Administrator Gerry 
Bambrick, Village Attorney John Ryan, Superintendent of Buildings Renee Marcus, Police Commissioner 
Stephen McAllister, and Superintendent of Public Works Kevin Ginnane.  
 
The Board discussed public works, police, recreation/pool and administrative staff personnel matter and 
litigations updates. Trustee Chiara motioned to come out of Executive Session, seconded by Trustee Stewart 
and carried unanimously.  No action was taken.  The meeting ended at 11:15 pm. 

 
Gerard M. Bambrick, 
Village Administrator 

 
 


